Gap Minutes 
March 21, 2016 @ 7:00pm
Belmont First Presbyterian Church
Vision: Gaston Area Presbyterian Congregations working together to serve God

· ATTENDANCE: Present at the meeting were Beth Bolin, Gastonia; Bill Glover, Southminster; Charles and Sylvia Sellers, West Ave.; Charles Davenport, Long Creek and Presbytery staff; Eddie Deas, Third Street; Guy and Paula Wallace, West Ave.; Jackson Mott, Southminster;  Jan McAbee, Union; Jean Faires, Robinson; Jeraline Truesdale, Third St.;  John Pea, Robinson; Ken and Sue Unnasch, Long Creek; Libby Sigmon, Olney; Lois Camp, Third Street; Marsha Farrell, Cherryville; Mimi McCully, Lowell and Dallas; Sam Warner, Belmont; Sue Johnson, Belmont; Starla Littlejohn, Third Street; Elizabeth Littlejohn, Third Street; Hub Hickson, First Pres-Gastonia; Roger Rizk, First Gastonia; Kathryn Williamson, First Pres. Mount Holly

I.
Welcome and Introductions:  Sam Warner 
· Sam opened with prayer.
· Attendees introduced themselves.  Minutes of January meeting approved
II.
Report from Heath Rada visit 
·     Paula thanked First Presbyterian for their hospitality and thanks to those who brought food.  Thank you sent to First Presbyterian and Heath Rada’s administrative secretary. 

III.
Greetings from Presbytery---Charles Davenport
· Charles gave report from recent Synod meeting.  Robinson received $4,000 for new doors.

· Presbytery-next meeting date: April 26 at Montreat     

IV.
Speaker – Mary Harris from Habitat
· Timnet Hapte, the recipient of this year’s GAP build, was very appreciative of her home.  She cried through her closing.  Told Mary, “this is like heaven to me”.     

·  Pool of potential homeowners low because of debt.  Trying to arrange for financial counselors to meet with applicants who have been rejected.  Applicants need to do 75 hours of sweat equity before they can enter the interview process.  Committee meets monthly. 

· Please support Restore.  Donations and volunteers always needed.  Board approved making space in the back of building into an event space.  Grant received to upgrade acoustics and lighting and office space.  Grand Opening will be in May.
· Please donate to Habitat through Run for the Money April 16th.

· Average home construction cost $80,000.  Sold last home to Timnet for $100,000.  Many supplies are given in kind.  For example, Whirlpool gives all stoves and refrigerators to every Habitat Home nationwide.
· Hope to develop a 28 home neighborhood in Belmont.

· “Restyle” display rooms will be in June for third year.
V.
Other reports and items

· HOPE campaign - Jackson Mott 
·  Dick Larson , director of Building hope campaign, shared a video    

·  Malawi, Camp Grier, Guatemala, Church Growth within Presbytery are four ministries.

· Silent phase 1/2015-1/2016. Over one million dollars raised.
· Churches are encouraged to support fundraisers and/or individual donations.  Funds can be designated to a particular fund or left to be used where needed most.  Donations should not come from general operating budget of the church.  Information and brochures available on the website or Presbytery can provide.  Jackson Mott or Hub Hickson are available to make presentation for your church if desired.  Charles Davenport reported that Longcreek has committed to giving $10,000 over the five year campaign and urges other churches to meet that pledge.
· Mimi McCully reminded the gathering of Family Weekend at Camp Grier 4/23 weekend.  See website for more information. 

· Guatemala – Beth Bolin
· Education and health are focus of the ministry.     

·  Working on ways to increase church to church communication.  Beth distributed church to church engagement forms for churches to complete.
· Two youth from Guatemala attending Triennium; hoping to bring ministers to Montreat for Conference.
· A discussion regarding Rev. Dwayne Burks, Chaplain/Director of Social Responsibility at the YMCA with his task of Keeping Families in Tact. - Paula Wallace

· Concern about what will happen to people of West Gastonia when Central YMCA closes.  

· Trying to help people in Gaston County in long term poverty.  Suggested he could be a speaker at a future meeting.  United Way hotline 211 is available now as a resource for churches when people show up at their door asking for help.  Paula to contact Dwayne about coming to speak at future meeting.
· Holy Week ad in the Gazette – John Pea
· Services for this week advertised Sunday, Wednesday, and Thursday.     

· PDF available on GAP website. Some were also given out at meeting for folks to distribute around the community.
· Sunday School/Small group Literature-Libby Sigmon 
· Libby distributed survey to determine interest in which churches would participate in sharing resources and which churches would like to receive resources. 
VI.
Announcements

· Robinson Classy lady consignment sale April 28-30

· Third Street –Developing a Non-food Pantry 3rd Wednesday of Each month.  Asking for donations to help stock the pantry.     

·  April 23 Highland Health Department hosting Health Fair 9AM-1PM

· Camp Grier weekday April 8 and 9.  Ken Eunash asked that we think about a retreat in Fall or Spring at Camp Grier.

Next Meeting—Cherryville—April 18, 2016, 7PM
Respectfully submitted by Mimi McCully 

To: Church Administrative Assistants

RE: GAP Information for Church Bulletin or Newsletter

In an effort to keep churches aware of how they can become involved in a service project, please include the following information in your church communication at the appropriate time and as you have room to include.  In order for GAP announcements to be easily recognized, please include the GAP logo beside each announcement.  Suggested times to include the information are noted in red.  Thanks!

For newsletter week of April 10, 17, or 24.  A flyer is attached to email if you have room to include.
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Robinson Presbyterian is sponsoring A Classy Lady Consignment Sale.  To sell women’s clothes & accessories, contact Darla at 704-865-0773.  Check out the goods at the church on April 28-30.
For newsletter week of April 3, 10, or 17. A flyer is attached to email if you have room to include.
Beginning Wednesday, April 20 and thereafter the 3rd Wednesday of the month, Third Street Presbyterian is sponsoring a Non-Food Pantry from 10am – noon at the church.  Many household items & personal care items are not covered by Food Stamps.  Bring these items by the church if you would like to donate.
For newsletter week of April 10, or 17.

Highland Health Department is hosting a Health Fair on Saturday, April 23 from 9am – 1pm.  
For newsletter week of April 3.
Camp Grier will host their annual work week-end on April 8-10.  Camp Grier will provide free lodging for all volunteers who would like to stay overnight on Friday or Saturday. Lunch will be provided on Saturday. This year the focus will be on the landscaping of main camp. Bring wheelbarrows, rakes, work gloves, pitchforks, and clothes to get dirty!  For more information, go to www.campgrier.org/#!workday/cbk8 
